HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre,
at 7.30 p.m. on 1st April 2015.
	Present:

	Cllrs. B. Gordon; J. Hodgkinson; D. Jackson; P. Mander; J. Marsden; R. Olle; D. Palmer; 

S. Richardson; H. Rodgers; J. Shuttleworth; T. Wain; J. Wedgwood; P. Whitney ; N. Williams:

	In attendance:
	CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); County Councillor J Twigg; District Councillor J Monks :

	001/15
	
	Councillor Peter Mander was elected Chairman. 

	002/15
	
	The Chair signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

	003/15
	
	Councillor Jean Hodgkinson was elected Vice Chairman.

	004/15
	
	The Vice Chairman signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

	005/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Bill and Bridget Hanley; District Councillor Jacque Bevan and PCSO Anthony Boswell:

	006/15
	
	There was no variation in order of business.

	007/15
	
	Cllr Bill Gordon declared an interest as an employee of PDNPA; Cllr Rosie Olle declared an interest as an employee in the Planning Department of PDNPA; Cllr James Shuttleworth declared an interest in matters regarding land involved in proposals for an extension to the burial ground.

	008/15
	
	The Council adopted the revised Standing Orders as circulated with no amendments. All Councillors will be issued with a copy and a copy held on file.

	009/15
	
	The Council adopted the revised Financial Regulations as circulated with an amendment to remove clause 5.3 (the requirement that cheque stubs be individually initialled by the cheque signatories). The RFO had advised that the signed list of payments presented at each meeting served the same purpose, and in view of the number of cheques it made the exercise unreasonably lengthy. All Councillors will be issued with a copy and a copy held on file.

	010/15
	
	The Council adopted the Code of Conduct as circulated with no amendments. All Councillors will be issued with a copy and a copy held on file.

	011/15
	
	Public Participation

	
	a)
	There was no public participation.

	
	b)
	There was no police report.

	
	c)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg wished the new Hathersage Parish Council well. She advised she will not be standing for DDDC elections but will stand again for DCC.  She reminded Councillors she still has access to funding for projects for this financial year. Cllr Twigg commented that the proposals for the Network Rail Loop are still a concern for Hathersage.
Councillor Jean Monks wished the new Hathersage Parish Council well and reported on the Easter arrangements for rubbish collection which have been circulated.

	012/15
	
	Committee Arrangements for the period 1st April to 7th May. It was decided that all committee membership arrangements would remain as they are. All members of Hathersage Parish Council as now constituted will have full voting rights on all the committees of which they are members. Committee meetings will carry on as their pre-existing programme.

	013/15
	.1
	Planning Application: NP/DDD/0315/0152 Rowan Lea, Back Lane, erection of bungalow (affordable housing). Resolved that the Clerk will respond that HPC wish it to be stipulated that the bungalow should remain as affordable housing under Section 106 requirements and not be changed at a later date.

	013/15
	.2
	Planning Decision: NP/DDD/0214/0218 4, Ibbotson’s Croft. The application for an extension was allowed on appeal. Noted.

	014/15
	.1
	Financial matters – The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. 

	014/15
	.2
	Accounts for the period to 31st March 2015, as previously circulated, were accepted.

	014/15
	.3
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £23,377.00 inclusive of VAT of £2,358.05 which had been scrutinised by Cllrs Mander and Rodgers were approved.

	014/15
	.4
	Cllrs Jackson and Richardson were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 5th May 2015. This will start at 6.45 pm before the Parish Council meeting.

	014/15
	.5
	The invoice received for the 2015/16 DALC subscription appeared incorrect and the RFO will query it with Glen Ingham of DALC Administration.
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	014/15
	.6 
	It was confirmed that banking arrangements will remain as at present until after the election. The Finance Committee will then meet to review arrangements.

	014/15
	.7
	It was agreed to set up a standing order payment of £100 + VAT per month to Personnel Advice and Solutions Ltd and to continue to follow the advice from Chris Moses to conclude the TUPE consultation exercise. This is to be reviewed by the incoming Parish Council following the election and the Clerk will ensure it is an item on the June 2015 agenda.

	014/15
	.8
	The RFO offered to arrange a meeting for Councillors after 7th May to explain how the accounts are currently organised and answer any questions. Councillors were keen to do this.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	015/15
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	015/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee’s meeting of 10th March had been circulated and were received.  Refer to the SPC minutes for details. Cllr Jackson reported on further matters -

	015/15
	.2
	The pump manufacturers Grundfos had inspected and resolved the problem with the pump for a charge of £375. This may be recoverable as it was acknowledged as a design fault.

	015/15
	.3
	Advice from Ashley Watts about the fire at Ashbourne Leisure Centre had caused the SPC to adjust the business interruption insurance cover for Hathersage Pool to £60,000. This has marginally increased the premium.  The bins had been moved away from the building and the fire exits and other arrangements are all compliant.

	015/15
	.4
	Duncan Goodhew’s visit had gone very well. The pool had been opened to swimmers for the event to have publicity shots with people in the pool. Duncan had made very positive comments about the setting of the pool and the facilities.

	015/15
	.5
	The oak handrail has now been fitted to the top of the glass balustrade and it looks very good.

	015/15
	.6
	Work on the leaks into the café have been successful and the café tenant is satisfied with the work done.

	015/15
	.7
	The decision was taken to close the pool from 5 pm today 1st April due to the water temperature having dropped to 20̊C overnight. With the wind due to drop down later today the manager wanted to take the opportunity to get the covers on and the pool back up to temperature before the Easter weekend.

	015/15
	.8
	The Pool Management team will be producing a Pool newsletter on a regular basis.

	015/15
	.9
	Copies of the Swimming Pool Annual Report were circulated.

	016/15
	
	Recreation Committee

	016/15
	.1


	The Recreation Committee had met on 17th March 2015. Minutes had been circulated and were received.  Please refer to the REC minutes for details. Cllr Mander reported on key issues.

	016/15
	.2
	There will be additional planting at a new section near the cone, and around the skate park corners. Cllr Wedgwood was thanked for her major contribution to the planting at the pool and on the playing field. Cllr Wedgwood acknowledged the contributions of other members of the team.

	016/15
	.3
	The play bark will be rotovated w/c 27th April before new bark is added 1st/2nd May.

	016/15
	.4
	Investigation of drainage problems on the football pitch had identified compacted heavy clay where there should have been free draining topsoil, above the level of the drains. Various options for rectifying this were being considered. Cllr Rodgers will forward Cllr Wedgwood a copy of the report for her advice. Cllr Wedgwood is to be invited to attend the next Recreation Committee meeting. Work on the football pitch will not start until after the school holidays.

	016/15
	.5
	 Benches and plaques are in place, the top bowling green gate has not yet been fixed and work is going ahead on the steps hopefully within the next month.

	016/15
	.6
	The playing field boundary wall is collapsing. The area has been taped off and Richard Percival is engaged to rebuild it.  

	016/15
	.7
	The Bowling Club will be invited to send a representative to the April Recreation Committee meeting to discuss access issues.
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	017/15
	.1
	The Joint Staffing Committee met on 31st March 2015. The Committee reported that following full consultation with all staff involved in the TUPE procedure, Chris Cave their elected representative stated that no employee has raised any matter relating to their transfer of employment or asked him to raise any matters with Hathersage Parish Council or the Joint Staffing Committee. Allyson Jones has indicated that following the Transfer she will require an assistant to enable her to clerk the enlarged Council. The JSC therefore concluded that the merger of the councils should proceed on the terms originally communicated to staff at the beginning of the consultation process. It was resolved to ask Chris Moses of Personnel Advice and Solutions Ltd to draft a letter to be sent to all Staff.

	018/15
	
	The Burial Committee will meet after 7th May to discuss additional land for burial ground.

	019/15
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence

	019/15
	.1
	The Clerk reminded Councillors of the timetable and process for the 7th May election.

	019/15
	.2
	The Clerk and RFO were delegated the authority to deal with any matters arising requiring action between 7th and 19th May 2015 in consultation with the relevant Committee Chair. 

	019/15

	.3
	Cllrs Mander, Rodgers and Jackson were authorised to sign wages cheques 7th - 19th May 2015.

	019/15
	.4
	It was agreed that meeting dates would follow the pattern– HPC 1st Tuesday of the month; SPC 2nd Tuesday of the month; Recreation Committee 3rd Tuesday of the month. It was noted that Planning Committee, Transport Committee, Amenities Committee, Finance Committee and Burial Committee meetings would be called as required. The Clerk will book the Methodist Lounge for the appropriate meeting dates, and will circulate a list of meeting dates for the year. 

	019/15
	.5
	The Clerk reminded Councillors about Parish Member Appointments to the PDNPA. Nomination Forms will be issued on Monday 20th April. Following the elections on 7th May HPC may nominate a Parish Councillor for election. The closing date for completed nominations to the DLST will be Tuesday 26th May 2015. This item will be on the agenda of the HPC on 19th May.

	019/15
	.6
	The Clerk is in the process of drafting the Annual Report which will be circulated to previous HPC members for feedback before sending to print.

	020/15
	
	Village Matters

	020/15
	.1
	The Electricity Substation planting has been completed. Cars are still parking on the verge and the area is now a mud bank. The VC will put 3 more ‘no parking’ signs along the edge. The school has written to parents to ask them not to park there. The Transport Committee will be asked to proceed with a planning application for wooden bollards to be installed, keeping PDNPA Planning and DCC Highways informed.

	020/15
	.2
	Heart 4 Hathersage. The minutes of the H4H AGM held on 11th March 2015 had been circulated and were received. Cllr Whitney had attended. The Maazi’s Quiz and Curry night on 22nd March had been very successful. H4H are having a prospectus to send in support of grant applications.

	020/15
	.3
	Land Transfer. Cllr Jackson will ask Trevor Bird of Wosskow Brown for advice as to whether there would be financial implications of having the village centre land transferred into the ownership of HPC before the setting up of a charitable trust to own and manage the facility. The Clerk will progress the paperwork for Terms of Business but not to proceed with the transfer until receipt of the advice from Trevor Bird. 

	020/15
	.4
	A new notice board is needed for Church Bank/School Lane. A review of notice board arrangements is carried forward to the June HPC agenda.

	020/15
	.5
	Cllr Gordon reported a dispute concerning model aeroplane flyers over Overstones Farm. 

	020/15
	.6
	Cllr Rodgers reported on sponsored walk for a village defibrillator.

	021/15
	
	Hathersage Memorial Hall – 2nd March Minutes will be circulated.

	022/15
	
	DALC Circulars up to 09/2015 and other relevant material had been circulated.

	023/15
	
	It was confirmed that the next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 5th May 2015 at the Methodist Lounge. 

	024/15
	
	No further agenda items were noted.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.35 pm

Page 3 of 3 : Chair’s Signature                                                                                      Date: 5th May 2015



